PAPCASTLE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 6th March 2018 AT 7.30 PM

Present:  David Johnson, Robert Jackson,  Jill Coyle, Ian Trohear, Huw Morgan, Jackie Day, Brian Merris, John Conlon

Also present Councillor Rebecca Hanson (Cumbria County Council) 

108/17

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Nicky Cockburn and Cumbria Constabulary

109/17

DECLARATION OF INTEREST 


Robert Jackson for planning applications 2/2018/0083 and 2/2018/0084

110/17
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION - none

111/17

PARISH COUNCIL VACANCIES
David Johnson reminded the meeting that there was still one vacancy.

112/17

BANK ACCOUNT SIGNATORY

Jackie Day completed the necessary paperwork.
113/17
POLICE REPORT


The Clerk informed the meeting the website was still out of date.   

114/17
ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED UNDER


Garden Bins


Road Sweeper


Grit bins


Parking


Sign post, Belle Vue


Bus Shelter

115/17
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING


The minutes of the meeting held on 16th January 2018 were approved and signed as a correct record – proposed by Ian Trohear and seconded by Robert Jackson.

116/17
MATTERS ARISING


Trees, The Mount -  it was agreed that Robert Jackson purchase three trees to replace the tree opposite 21 The Mount – proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Jackie Day.  The remainder of the work to the trees on The Mount is to be carried out by Allerdale Borough Council.

Belle Vue Landscaping -  some of the work has been carried out by Cumbria County Council  and the  County Council are now in the process of confirming ownership of the remainder of the land.   

Oakleigh Terrace -  the change of use of the garage  into a living space has been confirmed as being within permitted development.
117/17

REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR REBECCA HANSON



Councillor Hanson reported on the following:

· County Council budget passed with 4% rise in Council tax

· County Council to make 23% savings

· Explanation on crisis with social care and the NHS

· Newsletter distributed as promised

118/17

REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR – NONE

119/17

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE
The Clerk reported she had changed the domain contacts at a cost of £100.66.   However the website is still not live.  It was agreed the Clerk contact the domain supplier and Eric Apperley to have the situation rectified.

120/17

STREET LIGHTING UPDATE – nothing to report

121/17

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

WTPO/2018/0003- minor canopy lifting to Beech Tree (T3), 59 The Mount –


No objection


Mr. Jackson left the meeting


2/2018/0083 – Conversion of former stable barn to single residential unit including partial demolition of adjoining outbuildings and erection of single storey utility room, Croft House, Papcastle


2/2018/0084 – listed building consent for conversion of former stable barn to single residential unit including partial demolition of adjoining outbuildings and erection of single storey utility room, Croft House, Papcastle


No objection

Mr. Jackson returned to the meeting

122/17
PLANNING DECISIONS – NONE

123/17
BANK MANDATE


Jackie Day signed the appropriate papers to be forwarded to Cumberland Building Society to remove Peter Broad from the signatories and to include Jackie Day.

124/17
ACCOUNTS


The following payments were approved and cheques signed – proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Ian Trohear.


Barbara Lamb – salary




£ 227.94

HMRC – tax on salary




£   56.98

Barbara Lamb – expenses 



£   42.97

J D Crozier






£ 408.00

Papcastle Village Hall – meetings



£   36.00

Barbara Lamb website renewal



£ 100.66
125/17
CORRESPONDENCE



United Utilities  launch of Tree and Legacy Fund – contents noted

Mr. Jackson said Ray Day had been extremely helpful with the application for funding for the Village Hall.   Councillor Hanson said she would happy to endorse the scheme.

126/17
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Garden Bins – Brian Merris raised the matter of the garden bins not being collected that particular week – it was agreed this was because the bin collections were behind due to the bad weather
Road Sweeper – Mr. Merris noted the road sweeper had again been in village on a Sunday.  It was agreed the Clerk to report this matter again.
Grit Bins – it was agreed to ask the County Council to provide a larger bin in t
he layby at Belle Vue .
Parking – it was agreed this was continuing to be a problem.
Sign post at Belle Vue – Councillor Hanson agreed to look into this – the 

finger post has been repaired once but is again lying on the ground – it is need of a new pin.
Bus shelter  - Huw Morgan reported the floor in the bus shelter at Belle Vue was in need to action following the recent bad weather.  Huw Morgan and Ian Trohear agreed to look at the situation and report back to the next meeting of the Parish Council.
127/17
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
1ST May 2018 7 pm Annual Parish Meeting followed by Annual Meeting of the Parish Council.

Meeting ended 9.pm

Signed as a correct record …………………..

Date ………………………………..
